ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp

(Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 24th August 2014

Saturday	23 rd	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Margaret Lemon RIP	21 st Sunday
Sunday	24 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Ordinary Time
Monday	25 th	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	Donor's Intention (P B)	Feria
Tuesday	26 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Margaret Lemon RIP	Feria
Wednesday	27 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Family Intention	St Monica
Thursday	28 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	C S Sp Intention (Sup.Gen.)	St Augustine
Friday	29 th	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	C S Sp (†)	The Passion of John the Baptist
Saturday	30 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	C S Sp Intention	22 nd Sunday
Sunday	31 st	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Ordinary Time

'In Hebrew the **Thanksgiving Sacrifice** is called a <u>Todah Sacrifice</u> ... what Jesus celebrates at the Last Supper is a Passover meal: this has <u>all</u> the characteristics of a <u>Todah Sacrifice</u>. At the last supper, Jesus tells his disciples to do this in memory of him. The Mass has its origins in this thanksgiving sacrifice.' [Fr John Hemer MHM in Mission Today (Summer) p.26]

Ministries weekend of 30th/31st August

	Bakewell	Hassop
E. Ministers	N. Harney	M. Etchells, L. Elliot
Readers	M. Trend, A. Jenkins	A. Shimwell, A. Howlings
Welcomers	A. Jenkins	B&A O'Connor
Flowers	V. Dooley	
Counters	24 th Aug: JNM	31 st Aug: CABG

This Sunday we'll have a <u>voluntary collection</u> to be sent to CAFOD for help in the Middle East countries where Arab Christians and Yazidis have lived side by side with Moslems for centuries and are now being persecuted by the I.S. Some parishioners have asked that we should show our solidarity with the emergency relief appeal hence this opportunity to show this over this weekend.

Fr Matthew Kwaghtaver CSSp from Nigeria, is visiting Hassop & Bakewell for the very first time in his life! We welcome him to the parish community.

Diary of the month:

25th Bank Holiday – Mass as above

27th SVP meeting after morning Mass

30th Nuptial Mass in Hassop

31st *Next* Sunday of the month Mass with our younger parishioners in mind. Please prepare music & readings, etc.

Some September dates:

2nd Finance Committee meets 7.00pm in presbytery **6th** Baptism of Isaac Benjamin

6-7th First Sunday weekend – Mass times as usual

13-14th Fr Philip Marsh visits the parish and we remember Racial Justice Sunday in England & Wales. Our young

children will have their own liturgy class in parish rooms.

20th Baptism of Javier Anthony

25th PPC meeting in presbytery at 7.00pm

And on 2nd October we have a Liturgy Committee meeting + **4th** a Quiz evening planned for the parish rooms. More info. later but, please, keep the evenings free.

<u>Parish donations</u> the parish has received two donations recently, one from the **Red Sock Charitable Trust** for a new mower for the parish cemetery (£3,250.00) and, secondly, from the **Derbyshire Churches & Chapels Trust** £60.00 through John Smith. John reports that no sponsorship forms or Gift Aid declarations were received when the ride/stride/sit-down event took place in Sept.

The time is coming ... for Roger & Judy to bid us farewell. They will soon move to be nearer their daughter's family. We shall miss them very much in our parish family; especially for all the support and all the ministry tasks that they have performed in our liturgies and social events. Thank you, Roger & Judy, for all this ... and do come back to see us!

Dowry of Mary Pilgrimage in Walsingham takes place on 7th September with Bishop Alan Hopes presiding. Bishop Hopes is the recently appointed Bishop of the Diocese of East Anglia.

The Parish Social Committee met last Sunday after Mass to consider the question of the Christmas Fair. **Your views** are important and, of course, there will be information later on but at present we are thinking of a change here. The average age of the committee members is 71.25 years and, frankly speaking, we all found it very hard last December doing the Christmas Fair – preparing stuff, carrying it to Bakewell, bringing it back to Hassop, setting-up & taking down again. Quite a job! Our plan for this year is to have an event in the parish rooms. If **you** have any personal views on this topic, please let Peter & Sharon or other committee members know your views.

SPUC (Society for the Protection of Unborn Children) is holding its National Conference 5-7th September 2014 at the <u>Hayes Conference Centre</u> in Swanick, Derbs. Bishop Philip Egan of Portsmouth will be the guest speaker. John Smeaton, its Chief Executive, hopes that every parish will send a representative. Anybody ready to attend for us?

<u>Carsington Water Walk</u> for Derby Hospitals Charity takes place on Sunday 12th October – looking for supporters!

HOME MISSION SUNDAY, 21st SEPTEMBER 2014 – Supporting outreach to non-practising Catholics: On 21st September 2014, the Bishops of England and Wales ask that *Home Mission Sunday* is celebrated in every parish and remembered in the Bidding Prayers.

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: We remember Audrey Brooks, Jenny Lovett, Patricia Turner, Cliff Mann, Shirley Plant, David Hurd, Peggy Johnson and Eileen Simpson along with the sick of our families, friends and those on admission to hospital for treatment.

<u>Anniversaries:</u> – We pray this week especially Helen Long, Helen Parlon and Evelyn Day. May their souls rest in peace